


Not only is this a gross misunderstanding of the disease, it denies the older person the 

dignity and respect of self-determination and making choices. 

The SOMA utilizes the practice familiar to all of us of seeking counsel from trusted family, 

friends, and professionals. 

However, a supported decision making agreement does not allow the supporter to make 

financial and other life decisions for another person. Instead, a supporter's help can be 

instrumental in helping a loved one make their own decisions. 

Supporters serve in good faith and should know the signs of abuse, how to report 

suspected abuse, and should provide this information to the individual they are 

supporting. Additionally, a supported decision making agreement can be revoked if the 

individual receiving the support suspects abuse by the supporter. 

We believe policymakers should encourage autonomy and provide alternative protective 

arrangements that are less restrictive than guardianship, when appropriate. Therefore, 

AARP Kansas supports HB 2034, and we will stay involved to assist in the process of 

implementation and community education. 

Thank you for taking our testimony. 

Respectfully, 

Ernest Kutzley 


